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NOTICE TO MARINA FACILITY USERS N.12/2023 

* * * 
FIREWORKS NEW YEARS DAY 

 
Temporary docking and access restrictions 
Start :  01/01/2024 – 14:00 hrs 
End :  01/01/2024 – 23:30 hrs 
 
The Collectivity of Saint-Martin is organizing a firework display on the Marigot waterfront on Monday, January 1, 2024, 
at 9:00 PM. One of the firing points is located on the breakwater of Marina Fort-Louis - see security map. The company 
SKY FALL PYROTECHNICS will be utilizing a product suitable for close-range firing, requiring a safety distance of 8 
meters. 
 
For safety reasons, the following measures will be in effect on January 1, 2024: 
 
§ Navigation restrictions in the port: 8:45 PM to 9:15 PM, navigation will be strictly prohibited in the access 

channel and entrance of the marina, no vessels will be allowed to enter or exit the marina during this time. Vessels 
will observe at all times a minimum 8-meter safety from the restricted area on the breakwater’s “DOCK H". 
 

§ Docking restrictions: 2:00 PM to 9:30 PM, docking and mooring of all vessels, yacht tenders, dinghies or any 
other floating devices will be temporarily prohibited on the breakwater’s “DOCK H". 

 
§ Pedestrian access restrictions: 2:00 PM to 9:30 PM, access will be strictly prohibited for pedestrians beyond 

the level of the safety barriers placed before the roundabout of the breakwater roundabout. 
 

§ Vehicular traffic: 2:00 PM to 11:30 PM, utility vehicles of the company SKY FALL PYROTECHICS will be allowed 
to circulate on the breakwater for the show and setup/disassembly of their equipment. 

 
§ It is reminded that vehicular traffic on the breakwater is prohibited, except for vehicles authorized by the 

Harbor Master's Office, emergency service vehicles, or police vehicles.  
 

§ The entrance of the breakwater should remain clear of vehicles at all times. Unauthorized parked vehicles will be 
towed at owners’ expense. 

 
We appreciate your understanding. 

Port Management 
 
 
 
 

Dissemination: mailing to vessels in Port, marina office notice board, website 


